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“Holding forth the word of life...”Phil.2:16 
web: www.watersinspain.com 

e-mail: waters.spain@gmail.com 
camp website (Spanish): mccbautista.com

Dear Pastor & Friends:	 	 	 	 	 	 	           January, 2019 

We live in an apartment building that has 5 floors - our apartment is on the 4th 
floor. We share this building with 17 other families. Each one has received from us a 
personal invitation to visit our church or attend something special. So far, only one 
family responded - and then they moved away.  A group from our church decided to 
sing some Christmas carols in different homes during the holidays. They came to 
our apartment and sang two in our living room, two out in the hallway where there 
are three other apartments, and two more down in the gated entrance. We felt sure 
some neighbors would come out and listen but not so. We really did enjoy their 
effort and hope to do it again next year. 

The Christmas activities were blessed of  the Lord. The church choir did the 
cantata on Sunday evening the 23rd. We are happy to report that we broke our 
previous attendance record with 91 people in the service. The following Sunday 
evening, the youth and junior age group did another shorter cantata "Born To Die". 
We were not able to get a good count but there were between 65 - 70 people there - 
quite a few that had not come the previous week. There were around 10 different 
visitors - mostly unsaved. We pray God will do a work in some heart and that we can 
reap the fruit one day. Meanwhile - we will keep sowing as He commands. 

We shared a special time during the holidays with the part of  our family that is close 
by and with others by phone, email and Skype who are scattered all around the 
world serving the Lord. All those cards and letters from you, our friends and 
supporters, were appreciated as well. We are already looking forward to Spring to be 
able to get back out to camp to do maintenance and finish up several projects. 
Today the province of  Guadalajara had the lowest temperature in the entire 
country: 12º F.   Not very tropical! 
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